  PLVD Monthly Meeting
May 12th 2021 @ 6pm at Clubhouse +Zoom

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Vasquez, and Treasurer Doherty, Clerk Heather Desfosses-Doherty
Attendees: Georgette Bachelder, Bruce Waite, Christie Holland, Beth Boepple, Kelsey Peterson
Commissioner Vasquez opened the meeting at 6:10pm seconded by Commissioner Robinson and all were in favor. Minutes were not read from last monthly meeting but were posted on the website at pillsburylakedistrict.com. Commissioner Vasquez made a motion to approve last month’s monthly minutes seconded by Commissioner Robinson and all were in favor. 
Treasurers Report
Treasurer Doherty went through the monthly pending bills which include: PENDING BILLS: Aquamen $2,550.00 Water system operator services, Aquamen 	$1,210.00 INVOICE # WO-1133,  Aquamen $1,235.28 Invoice WO-1153, Aquamen $995.28 Invoice WO-1183, Aquamen $945.00 Invoice WO-1136, Eversource $325.11 1095, Eversource $447.23 1092, Eversource $19.34 1007, TDS $115.09 Utility,  SRF LOAN , $27,977.62 INVOICE NO: CODWSRF2396, Brandon Doherty $1,250.00 QTR Stipend, Lisa Robsinson $250.00 QTR Stipend, John Goodwin $250.00 QTR Stipend, Heather Desfosses-Doherty $250.00 QTR Stipend,  Ali Vasquez $250.00 QTR Stipend,  John Goodwin $218.50 Deweeding Reimbursement. $38,288.45 Total 
Clubhouse 
Christie Holland, joined by authorities Beth Boepple and Kelsey Peterson (authorities of land transfer & transactions) wanted to clarify with the PLVD board the process of moving forward with the transfer of the clubhouse and all it’s assets. It was agreed that PLM would turn over all accounts, assets and full access to the PLM QuickBooks account. It was discussed that the PLVD board would use the current HOA fees to maintain the clubhouse only. It was agreed that the PLM funds could be done in two ways. PLVD could take over the bank account or it could be done by donation, where PLM would donate the entire balance to PLVD, which then would go into the PLVD general fund. The PLVD Board also acknowledged the fact that next year they will have to merge the PLM accounts with PLVD along with merging the QuickBooks. Commissioner Vasquez explained that the board follows what their CPA advises as far as setting up their QuickBooks for audit purposes. Treasurer Doherty asked Christie Holland how much money was currently in the PLM account and Commissioner Vasquez stated that at the PLVD annual meeting they were told there was $21,000. Christie said as of this moment there was $17,000 in the account. She noted that the insurance would still need to be paid along with a legal bill, some portions of taxes that she was unsure about and anything else that might come up. She also reminded Commissioner Robinson of a past conversation she had with her about how PLM was going to be short $2000 for maintaining the clubhouse this year, and noted that she would personally hand over money, if needed, so that the transfer could happen.  Commissioner Goodwin asked how much the cost of the transfer would be. Kelsey Peterson asked the board if they wanted a title search done and title insurance, to which the PLVD board declined both. Kelsey Peterson explained that that would then just leave fees for preparing and running any proration that needs to be done in respect to property tax and that there would also be a fee for the transfer which the state collects. That they will prepare all documents and be ready within the next two weeks to finalize the transfer of the clubhouse. Georgette Bachelder asked the board about clubhouse rentals, whether it can still be rented, and whether the rental money be given to PLVD. Commissioner Vaquez said that now the transfer is moving forward, she will be contact the DRA, CPA & NHMA to go over everything. Commissioner Robinson added that all rental money would still go to PLM until the transfer has taken place. Commissioner Vasquez noted again, that once PLM is transferred over to PLVD that rentals could not happen until they have checked with their legal department. 
Engineering & Water System Update  
Commissioner Vasquez confirmed that the board already has five people who are interested in doing the Concord Drive project. She stated that she has reached out to each person letting them know that the due date for the bids is May 28th as the board has a public meeting/zoom on June 2nd at 6pm to go over all the bids and make a decision. Commissioner Vasquez talked about the time frame of the Concord Dr. project. She stated that the work would start some time after June 19th and that the project shouldn’t take more than two weeks for the main line. Commissioner Vasquez also talked about looking into possibly increasing the water costumers’ gallons or lowering the rates when the time comes but this can be discussed more at the June 2nd meeting.  
Commissioner Vasquez moved on to the topic of leaks stating that the leak detector found three leaks. One leak was on Centennial drive that was putting out 2 to 3 gallon of water and another was on Deer Meadow that was putting out between 5-7 gallons of water. She also stated that at the third location on Deer Meadow they could not find any leaks, however they did find a T on the line that was not in the system records, right after 554 on Deer Meadow. Commissioner Robinson stated that the line went into 554’s yard and did not have a cap on it. She confirmed that Aquamen put a value on the line and shut it off, as there was evidence water was in the line. Commissioner Vasquez stated that the next portion to be done would be the residential portion. Commissioner Robinson stated that she was concerned about the amount of water being lost out of Peninsula and would like the get Auqamen back out to fix it sooner rather than later. She’s concerned about another drought summer which could possibly lead to more of an issue with Peninsula. Commissioner Vasquez reminder her that they talked about having well number 5 scrubbed and hydro fracked by Capital Well which would hopefully produce cleaner water and would be cheaper route to do. Commissioner Goodwin asked about outlet of the tank at Peninsula being dug up and looked at. Commissioner Robinson said that there was too much water from the lake because of the lake being too high which made it hard for Auqamen to see so they’ll have to wait until the Fall when the water is lower. Commissioner Vasquez said the DOL went well and PLVD passed all inspections. Commissioner Robinson stated that filters were doing good and are back down to only needing to be changed once a week. 
Recreational Update
Commissioner Robinson informed the board that the sand for the baseball field came in, however it was not enough but they will work with what they have for now. It was decided that some of the board members would meet May 15th to do work on the baseball field and also on the back fence at the playground area. Commissioner Vasquez asked about replacement parts for the soccer goal that was damaged. Treasure Doherty stated he call the company he bought it from and unfortunately there’s no warranties with that model but if he provided part numbers that he could buy those specific parts from them. Commissioner Godwin stated that for the time being, they could swap out the bottom pole with the top broke pole. The board talked about cleaning and prepping the playground area now that the trees are all taken down and the brush is cleared. The first step would be fencing and then looking into possibly adding sand to the area. The board is hoping to have a least the swings up and possibly another small structure put in around Fall, pending on the budget. Commissioner Vasquez stated that as of right now the board has $6,040 for the recreational field & playground. 
Deweeding
Commissioner Goodwin stated that the BioChar socks have been placed out in eight different areas of the lake which are attached to the orange noodles that are floating. He stated that the board still needs to get aerial pictures of the lake not only for the PLVD board to have but for DES as well, as they’re interested in the progress of the BioChar socks. The board voted on buying drone for this propose as they will need to continue to take pictures over time.  Commissioner Vasquez made a motion to vote for buying a drone, capping the price off at $250. Commissioner Goodwin seconded; all were in favor. 

Commissioner Vasquez motioned to close the meeting at 7:32pm, seconded by Commissioner Robinson and all were in favor. Next meeting will be June 2nd 2021 at 6pm to go over Concord Dr. project bids, followed by the monthly meeting June 9th, 2021 at 6pm. 

Respectfully summitted,
Heather Doherty Clerk








